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11 October 2002 

Senator Alan Eggleston

Chair

Senate Environment, Communications, Information Technology 

and the Arts Legislation Committee
Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

By E-mail: ecita.sen@aph.gov.au 
Dear Senator Eggleston 

INQUIRY INTO THE RENEWABLE ENERGY (ELECTRICITY) AMENDMENT BILL 2002

The Conservation Council of WA greatly appreciates this opportunity to make a submission to the Senate ECITA Legislation Committee.  The matters being addressed by the Committee are of the upmost importance to all who wish to see Australia develop a sustainable future.  Mechanisms that encourage the development of sustainable energy systems are vital steps in the journey towards sustainability.  

The Federal Government’s Mandated Renewable Energy Target (MRET) was introduced by the Howard Government as part of the package of measures released prior to the Kyoto climate change conference in November 1997.  The aim of the MRET to promote the development of a renewable energy industry, and thereby reduce greenhouse gas emissions, is fully supported by the Conservation Council.

Unfortunately, it appears that the MRET program has a couple of failings that need to be quickly addressed.  The Senate Environment, Communications, Information Technology 

and the Arts Legislation Committee is ideally placed to address these issues.

PROBLEMS WITH THE BASELINE SETTING PROCESS

The MRET initiative was designed to stimulate the emerging Australian renewables industry and reduce greenhouse emissions growth in the electricity generation sector. However, a study prepared by Australian EcoGeneration Association (AEA) shows old power stations can obtain Renewable Energy Certificates (RECs) if they increase electricity output above established baselines. A major issue addressed in the report relates to the way baselines have been determined for large-scale hydro generators existing before 1997.

The way in which the baselines have been determined for existing large-scale hydro projects seriously undermines the effectiveness of MRET to deliver new investment in renewable energy projects.  Under present arrangements RECs can be created without producing additional renewable energy.  This is an unacceptable situation.
It is especially disappointing to learn that the Gordon Power Station in Tasmania was the largest generator of RECs in 2001, the first year of MRET. 

This situation means that around one quarter of the REC market is not available to new renewable projects.  This equates to 600 MW of new wind and other renewable generation, representing more than $1 billion of investment, and 400 to 500 direct sustainable jobs.  It is unacceptable that old power stations should consume the funds intended for future developments.

The Conservation Council understands this position is creating problems for proponents of new renewable projects by creating market uncertainty. 

The Conservation Council understands that amendments to the current Bill could be made to address the issue within the current policy setting. The changes need to:

a) Ensure that RECs are only earned for additional generation

b) Address anomalies with generators with storage

PROBLEMS WITH TRANSPARENCY

Baselines and the calculation methodology for existing renewable power projects that seek to create RECs should be made publicly available. Given the significant benefits that accrue to these generators, there is no case why this information should not be released. The public has a right to know where its money is going. 

Furthermore, all efficient traded markets rely on appropriate information disclosure to avoid prospects of market gaming and potential insider trading. Without such transparency, there is a very real prospect that the embryonic trading market for RECs will fail.  A robustly traded REC market with liquidity will be essential if the MRET measure is to operate effectively. 

Recent analysis of global greenhouse gas emissions by The Australia Institute shows that Australia has the highest emissions per person in the industrialised world.  Based on official data submitted to the United Nations, the analysis shows that Australians emit on average 27.9 tonnes of greenhouse gases each year, more than double the average of 12.8 tonnes for all industrial countries.  By providing mechanisms that encourage investment in renewable energy technology the Commonwealth Government will be ensuring the commercial development of an industry that can quickly lead Australia to urgently needed reductions in greenhouse gas emissions.

The Conservation Council would be delighted to elaborate further on the issues raised in this letter through the Committee’s hearings.

Yours faithfully

Rachel Siewert

COORDINATOR

Submission from the Conservation Council of Western Australia (Inc)
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